IABS Meeting Minutes

Sunday, January 22nd, 2012

Start Time: 7:00 p.m.

People present:

Julia Chang

Ronza Othman

Aly Slaughter

Denise Avant
Chris Jeckel

Debbie Stein

Liz Bottner

Patti Chang

Rose Sloan

Megan Dowell

General Announcements:

Debbie Pitman, Denise Avant, Bob Gardner and Liz Bottner were part of Braille Readers are Leaders and ended up reading as a team a lot of pages, more than was their collective goal.  

Former ACB vendors group recently cut off from RSVA and have joined NFBI and NABM.  They didn’t know what to do for a constitution so they borrowed ours as an example in order to draft theirs. 

There will be a Guide Dog Committee meeting this Tuesday the 24th at 8:00 p.m. code 6324.

Old Business:

Meeting Minutes for December were sent out.  Motion to approve carried.

There is a parent’s seminar in April and IABS needs to do teen scene.

Debbie informs us that everything is moving forward and we have sent out the flyer.  To the best of her knowledge, the Freedom Link kids will definitely be there and other kids who have come to the seminar will come together as a group.   The teens may definitely be involved in the seminar itself but a good part of the day they will be in Teen Scene.  

The next parent’s call will be February 14th.  Debbie will send out the notice to everyone on the board.  Liz will appoint people to be on the call and plan teen scene.

The actual seminar is April 14th at the Holiday Inn O’Hare.  

Chris and Julia are planning to attend.  We should recruit people to come from the outer IABS rings.  Muhammad?  Dale?  Julia will put a note out on IABS talk.  Freedom Link mentors will be around: Ruth, Mary Lou, Bill, etc.  So they could help out.  Sarah?   Lori?  Vandana?  Jessica Lopez?

Flyer on IABS talk will have a contact person in the form of Chris Jeckel.
Chris recently went to Loyola and plans to go to other places.  He got a good response from Loyola.  There was a girl who knew Liz Bottner.  Chris plans on doing DePaul and UIC as well.  

There are quite a few people on the white cane list who fall into the student age range and it would be great if membership could go through the list and contact some of those people.  

Illinois will be sponsoring the 2013 national convention along with Indiana and Kentucky.  Chris Jeckel has agreed to serve on the national committee.  We need to get as many people from our state as possible to that convention.
Ronza is volunteering to help with the 2013 convention.   

State convention 2012 will be October 5, 6 and 7 at the Holiday Inn O’Hare.  We are probably still going to do IABS Idol.  Breakfast and Lunch.  It was also put on the table that IABS again oversee Teen Scene.
Scholarship (both state and national) applications are up now.  Please promote them!  

Washington Seminar:

The NABS Student Winter meeting (which takes place at Seminar) date has changed.  It is now the Monday of Seminar week instead of Sunday.  

We have lots and lots of people going to Washington Seminar.  

Next IABS Meeting:

February 12th at 7:00 P.M.  (218) 936-1200, code 4227 (IABS).
